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June 2015 is a time in our FBSES history that we will be remembered – but not fondly! We all know that streams are in desperate shape from California to Alaska thanks to high temperatures, very little or no snow pack and no precipitation. Historically (for the past 50 years or so) the lower reaches of Rosewall Creek dries so this is nothing new but when we got the call from the Big Qualicum hatchery to move our fish from our site, it was a bombshell! There is not enough ground water for both the DFO hatchery and our volunteer hatchery. This has never happened before! The Upper Rosewall hatchery ( DFO) works with Sakinaw sockeye, a species at risk fish, and some Chinook from the Puntledge hatchery. The sockeye has to stay at the Rosewall hatchery but other arrangements were made for the Chinook and DFO was scrambling to help us find a place for our coho brood. The week of July 6th approximately 63,000 fish were moved to the Quinsam hatchery in Campbell River. Our volunteers and a small crew from the Big Qualicum hatchery moved our coho to their “summer residence”. This leaves us with only salvage fish from McNaughton, Hart, Emily and Hindoo creeks at our hatchery with a very minimum of water. Desperate situations call for desperate measures!
Oddly enough we are looking forward to Fall and hopefully rain! With a big list of hatchery tasks and high hopes we carry on. The Wilfred Creek crew have been maintaining the side channel and hatchery getting ready for September when they make their yearly trek to the Quinsam hatchery helping out with the pink egg take. Potluck barbecue for our volunteers will be held on Sunday August 9th from 3 pm to ? 

If you would like to help or see what is happening at the hatchery, our hours of operation are Wednesdays and Saturdays 9 am to 12 pm, Rosewall Creek on Berray Road. For more information, visit our website www.fbses.ca.
